The Peer Review Process

In order to facilitate the process of peer review, the following goals and procedures have been established to provide peer reviewers with the tools to offer a broad picture of the instructional process of an individual faculty member. The reviewers'
main responsibility is to provide as much rich description as possible about
the courses observed.

Goals of the Process:

1.  To enable the members of the Promotion and Tenure Committee to make an 

     informed assessment of the instructor’s teaching effectiveness

2.  To support the professional development of the instructor with the goal of

     promoting effective student learning

3.  To provide early feedback that will allow instructor to successfully complete 

     the sixth year review

Recommended Procedures:


1.  Pre-Visit: 



Peer reviewers should meet with the faculty member:




a.  to identify dates for classroom visits




b.  to discuss course goals




c.  to exchange course materials (syllabus, assignments, etc.)


2.  Classroom Observation:

Peer reviewers should visit at least two classes, and if feasible, visit different courses or different sections of the same course.


3.  Post-Visit:



Peer reviewers should meet with the instructor after visiting the classes



to go over their observations of instruction. After the post-visit, a letter



should be written providing details from the classroom observation and



pre- and post visits. The format for the peer review letter is provided in the 

following document.

Thank you for your time and effort in performing these important duties for the College.

